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information centers should be included
to assist reviewers.

A national panel, comprised of EPA
representatives from both Headquarters
and the Regions, will evaluate each
proposal. Acceptable proposals, meeting
the eligibility requirements in Unit II. of
this document, will be reviewed
according to the following criteria:

(1) Feasibility of the activities being
proposed, taking into account the
commitments from other States or
programs that will be participating in
the proposal.

(2) Qualifications and experience of
the project manager and staff committed
to working on the proposal.

(3) Appropriateness and/or adequacy
of the proposed budget and time line for
the activities being conducted in the
proposal.

(4) Adequacy of the provisions for
ensuring responsiveness to the P2
information needs of the States.

Dated: January 29, 1997.
William H. Sanders III,
Director, Office of Pollution Prevention and
Toxics.

[FR Doc. 97–2840 Filed 2–4–97; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6560–50–F

[FRL–5684–7]

Ozone, Particulate Matter and Regional
Haze Implementation Programs
Subcommittee Meeting

AGENCY: Environmental Protection
Agency (EPA).
ACTION: Notice of meeting.

SUMMARY: On September 11, 1995 (60
FR 47172), the EPA announced the
establishment of the Ozone, Particulate
Matter and Regional Haze
Implementation Programs
Subcommittee under the Clean Air Act
Advisory Committee (CAAAC). The
CAAAC was established on November
8, 1990 (55 FR 46993) pursuant to the
Federal Advisory Committee Act
(FACA) (5 U.S.C. app I). The purpose of
the Subcommittee is to provide advice
and recommendations on integrated
approaches for implementing
potentially new national ambient air
quality standards (NAAQS) for ozone
and particulate matter, as well as a
regional haze program.
DATES: Notice is hereby given that the
Subcommittee for Development of
Ozone, Particulate Matter and Regional
Haze Implementation Programs will
hold its next public meeting on
Thursday, February 20, 1997 (from 9
a.m. to 6 p.m.) and Friday, February 21,
1997 (from 8 a.m. to 3 p.m.).

ADDRESSES: The public meeting will be
held at the Hyatt Regency, 400 New
Jersey Avenue, N.W., Washington, D.C.
20001.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: For
further information on the
Subcommittee for Development of
Ozone, Particulate Matter and Regional
Haze Implementation Programs, please
contact Mr. William F. Hamilton,
Designated Federal Officer, at 919–541–
5498, or by mail at U.S. EPA, Office of
Air Quality Planning and Standards,
MD–12, Research Triangle Park, NC
27711. When a draft agenda is
developed, a copy can be downloaded
from the Ozone/Particulate Matter/
Regional Haze FACA Bulletin Board,
which is located on the Office of Air
Quality Planning and Standards
Technology Transfer Network (OAQPS
TTN) or by contacting Ms. Denise M.
Gerth at 919–541–5550.

Dated: January 29, 1997.
John S. Seitz,
Director, Office of Air Quality Planning and
Standards.
[FR Doc. 97–2843 Filed 2–4–97; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE: 6560–50–P

[FRL–5685–3]

National Drinking Water Advisory
Council, Consumer Confidence
Working Group; Notice of Open
Meeting

Under Section 10(a)(2) of Public Law
92–423, ‘‘The Federal Advisory
Committee Act,’’ notice is hereby given
that a meeting of the Consumer
Confidence Working Group of the
National Drinking Water Advisory
Council (established under the Safe
Drinking Water Act, as amended (42
U.S.C. S300f et seq.)), will be held on
February 20, 1997, from 9:00 a.m. to
5:00 p.m. and February 21, 1997, from
9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. at the Embassy
Suites Hotel, 1900 Diagonal Road,
Alexandria, Virginia 22314. The
meeting is open to the public, but
seating may be limited.

This is an organizational meeting of
the Working Group. Members are
meeting to define the scope of the
Working Group’s deliberation, discuss
desired outcomes and outline
significant issues for consideration at
subsequent meetings. Statements from
the public will be taken at the end of the
meeting, as time allows.

For more information, please contact
Francoise M. Brasier, Designated
Federal Officer, Consumer Confidence
Working Group, U.S. EPA, Office of
Ground Water and Drinking Water
(4606), 401 M Street SW, Washington,

D.C. 20460. The telephone number is
(202) 260–5668. The e-mail address is
brasier.francoise@epamail.gov.

Dated: January 30, 1997.
Charlene Shaw,
Designated Federal Officer, National Drinking
Water Advisory Council.
[FR Doc. 97–2841 Filed 2–4–97; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6560–50–P

[FRL–5684–7]

Science Advisory Board; Notification
of Public Advisory Committee
Meetings

Pursuant to the Federal Advisory
Committee Act, Public Law 92–463,
notice is hereby given that a meeting of
the Valuation Subcommittee of the US
EPA Science Advisory Board’s (SAB)
Integrated Risk Project, previously
announced in the Federal Register on
January 10, 1997 (Volume 62, No. 7,
pages 1453–1454), has been cancelled.
This meeting, originally scheduled for
February 19 through 21, 1997, will be
rescheduled at a later date which will be
announced in the Federal Register.

Further information can be obtained
by contacting Ms. Diana Pozun, Staff
Secretary, Committee Operations Staff,
Science Advisory Board (1400), US
EPA, 401 M Street SW., Washington DC
20460, telephone (202) 260–8414, fax
(202) 260–7118, or Internet at:
Pozun.Diana@ EPAMAIL.EPA.GOV, or
Mr. Thomas Miller, Designated Federal
Official for the Valuation Subcommittee
IRP, at the above address, via telephone
(202) 260–5886, fax (202) 260–7118, or
via the Internet at:
miller.tom@EPAMAIL.EPA.GOV.

Dated: January 28, 1997.
Donald G. Barnes,
Staff Director, Science Advisory Board.
[FR Doc. 97–2845 Filed 2–4–97; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6560–50–P

[FRL–5685–2]

Science Advisory Board; Notification
of Public Advisory Committee
Meetings

Pursuant to the Federal Advisory
Committee Act, Public Law 92–463,
notice is hereby given that several
committees of the Science Advisory
Board (SAB) will meet on the dates and
times described below. All times noted
are Eastern Daylight Time. All meetings
are open to the public. Due to limited
space, seating at meetings will be on a
first-come basis. For further information
concerning specific meetings, please
contact the individuals listed below.
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Documents that are the subject of SAB
reviews are normally available from the
originating EPA office and are not
available from the SAB Office.

1. The Human Exposure and Health
Subcommittee (HEHS) of the Science
Advisory Board’s (SAB) Integrated Risk
Project will hold a public teleconference
on Friday, February 21, 1997, from 3:00
p.m. to 5:00 p.m. (Eastern Standard
Time). The teleconference will be
hosted in the SAB Conference Room
2103 of the Mall, U.S. Environmental
Protection Agency Headquarters
Building at 401 M Street SW,
Washington, DC 20460. For easy access,
members of the public should use the
EPA entrance next to the Safeway.

Purpose of the Meeting
The main purpose of the meeting is to

continue planning future directions and
activities for the Subcommittee,
particularly on the topic of producing a
ranking of human health risks. This
meeting will focus on data requirements
re environmental stressors and health
endpoints to support a Delphi-type
approach to risk ranking. The
Subcommittee’s activities are part of an
SAB project to update the 1990 SAB
report, Reducing Risk: Setting Priorities
and Strategies for Environmental
Protection.

A limited number of telephone lines
will be available for use by members of
the public.

For Further Information—Members of
the public desiring additional
information concerning the
teleconference or who wish to submit
comments should contact Mr. Samuel
Rondberg, Designated Federal Officer
for the HEHS, Science Advisory Board
(1400), U.S. EPA, 401 M Street, SW,
Washington, DC 20460; by telephone at
(202)260–2559; by fax at (202) 260–7118
or via the INTERNET at:
rondberg.sam@epamail.epa.gov. After
February 10, 1997, copies of the draft
meeting agenda will be available from
Ms. Mary Winston at (202) 260–8414, by
fax at (202) 260–7118, and by
INTERNET at:
winston.mary@epamail.epa.gov.
Information regarding accessing the
teleconference is available by contacting
Ms. Winston at the above numbers.

Members of the public who wish to
make a brief oral presentation to the
Committee must contact Mr. Rondberg
in writing by letter, by fax, or by
INTERNET (at INTERNET address
above) no later than 12 noon (Eastern
Standard Time) Monday, February 17,
1997, in order to be included on the
Agenda. The request should identify the
name of the individual who will make
the presentation and an outline of the

issues to be addressed. Oral comments
will be limited to five minutes per
person.

2. The Ecological Risk Subcommittee
(ERS) of the Science Advisory Board’s
Integrated Risk Project will hold a
teleconference meeting on February 24,
1997 from 2:00–4:30 pm eastern time.
The purpose of the meeting is to
continue development of a methodology
for assessing the relative risks from
ecological stressors. The Subcommittee
will be discussing an approach for
disaggregating an environmental effect
that results from multiple stressors to
determine the relative contribution of
the various stressors. A limited number
of lines will be available for members of
the public who wish to call in. For more
information on the teleconference
meeting, contact Ms. Constance
Valentine, SAB Staff Secretary, at (202)
260–8414, Fax (202) 260–7118, or via
the Internet at
Valentine.Connie@epamail.epa.gov.
Anyone wishing to provide oral
comments to the Subcommittee must
contact Ms. Stephanie Sanzone,
Designated Federal Official for the
Subcommittee, no later than 4:00 p.m.
on February 19, 1997, at (202) 260–
6557, or via the Internet at
Sanzone.Stephanie@epamail.epa.gov.
The request should identify the name of
the individual who will make the
presentation and an outline of the issues
to be addressed. Oral comments will be
limited to five minutes per person.

3. The Steering Committee of the
Science Advisory Board’s Integrated
Risk Project will hold a teleconference
meeting on March 10, 1997 from 1:00—
4:00 p.m. eastern time. The purpose of
the meeting will be to discuss
integration of the subcommittee efforts,
peer review options for the final report,
and an outline for the integration
chapter of the final report. A limited
number of lines will be available for
members of the public who wish to call
in. For more information on the
teleconference meeting, including an
agenda, contact Ms. Constance
Valentine, SAB Staff Secretary, at (202)
260–8414, Fax (202) 260–7118, or via
the Internet at
Valentine.Connie@epamail.epa.gov.
Anyone wishing to provide oral
comments to the Steering Committee
must contact Ms. Stephanie Sanzone,
Designated Federal Official for the
Subcommittee, no later than 4:00 p.m.
on March 5, 1997, at (202) 260–6557, or
via the Internet at
Sanzone.Stephanie@epamail.epa.gov.
The request should identify the name of
the individual who will make the
presentation and an outline of the issues

to be addressed. Oral comments will be
limited to five minutes per person.

Dated: January 30, 1997.
Donald G. Barnes,
Staff Director, Science Advisory Board.
[FR Doc. 97–2849 Filed 2–4–97; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6560–50–P

[OPP–30392A; FRL–5582–3]

Meiji Milk Products Co.; Approval of
Pesticide Product Registrations

AGENCY: Environmental Protection
Agency (EPA).
ACTION: Notice.

SUMMARY: This notice announces
Agency approval of applications
submitted by Meiji Milk Products
Company, to register pesticide products
Phytohealth J08 Post-Harvest Fungicide
and Phytohealth M14 Post-Harvest
Fungicide involving a changed use
pattern of the active ingredient sodium
bicarbonate pursuant to the provisions
of section 3(c)(5) of the Federal
Insecticide, Fungicide, and Rodenticide
Act (FIFRA), as amended.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: By
mail: Denise Greenway, Biopesticides
and Pollution Prevention Division
(7501W), Office of Pesticide Programs,
Environmental Protection Agency, 401
M St., SW., Washington, DC 20460.
Office location and telephone number:
Rm. CS51B6, Westfield Building North
Tower, 2800 Crystal Drive, Arlington,
VA 22202, (703) 308–8263; e-mail:
greenway.denise@epamail.epa.gov.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: EPA
issued a notice, published in the
Federal Register of September 27, 1995
(60 FR 49838; FRL–4971–4), which
announced that Meiji Milk Products Co.,
Ltd. Kyobashi, 2-3-6, Chou-ku, Tokyo,
104 Japan, had submitted applications
to register the pesticide products
Phytohealth J08 Post-Harvest Fungicide
and Phytohealth M14 Post-Harvest
Fungicide (EPA File Symbols 67748–R
and 67748–E), both containing the
active ingredient sodium bicarbonate at
80.0 percent, which involves a changed
use pattern of the active ingredient.

The applications for Phytohealth J08
Post-Harvest Fungicide and Phytohealth
M14 Post-Harvest Fungicide (EPA
Registration Numbers 67748–1 and
67748–2, respectively), for use to
control green mold on citrus fruits after
harvest during storage and transport,
were approved on December 16, 1996.
This represents a changed use pattern
for the active ingredient, sodium
bicarbonate.

The Agency has considered all
required data on risks associated with
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